Kansas State Use Committee Meeting
Thursday, February 2, 2017, 1:30 p.m.

KETCH - Wichita, Kansas
Committee Attendees: Shelby Fry (Chair), Norm Wilks (Vice Chair), Darren Muci, Barry Swanson ( by phone), Michael Montana, Tracy Diel, , Representative Erin Davis (by phone), Pat Terick and Senator Faust-Goudeau (by phone)
Call to Order –

The meeting was called to order at 1:31 p.m.

Roll Taken –

Quorum met
Approval of Minutes – 

Minutes from December 1, 2016 (with correction of location being Envision, not BTCO). 
Motion to approve with correction by Daren Muci, 2d by Pat Terick

Motion Approved.
Old Business –
Continued discussion of Kansas Braille Transcription Institute (KBTI) qualified vendor application. This was tabled at the October 2016 meeting. Detailed the information that had been received and provided to Committee members.  

Chairperson Fry indicated Committee waiting to return for site visit.

Committee received letter dated January 30, 2017.  

Vice Chair Norm Wilks presented questions For KBTI which were considered by the committee.

Questions:

1. How many blind and/or disabled employees do you currently employ in Kansas?  Number should be full or part-time persons classified as blind and/or disabled employees and not independent contractors

2. How many hours per week do current blind and/or disabled employees normally work?

3. What are the job duties of current blind and/or disabled employees?

4. Your Document Conversion Cost Sheet lists per page cost from $0.25 to $1.20. What determines the actual price within the stated price range?

5. Please provide documentation of current prices of two or three other identified entities providing the same document conversions provided by KBTI.  Price should be shown as a per page cost with information or examples of any variable pricing.

Comments from Representative Davis.  There was no action or vote taken on December 8, 2016 not to invite KBTI back to the meeting.  Daren Muci concurred with Representative Davis comments.
What would KBTI services be considered by State.  State would consider transcription as a service.

Michael Montana asked that go through documentation and compare it to the checklist and provide it to KBTI.  Discussion by Committee to send letter responding to letter from KBTI.     Give KBTI a timeline and deliverables for providing information by Representative Davis and Senator Faust-Goudeau. 
Motion to accept clarifications based upon questions presented by Norm Wilks and seek information, send out letter making comparison to vendor checklist, establish site visit by April State Use meeting and address issues in January 30, 2017 letter which the Committee believes are inaccurate.  Motion by Rep. Davis, 2d by Daren Muci.  
Motion Approved.

Ongoing Outreach to Unified School Districts.  

Letter to USDs did go out from Kansas Department of Education.  

McPherson USD asked question about using State Use Vendor and the State Use Catalog.

Senator Faust-Goudeau made comment on Natalie Bright presentation to Commerce committee in the Senate.  Presentation was well received.

Bob Reyes provided comments on interaction with USDs.  

Pat Terick provided comments on USDs.

New Business –
State Use Vendor’s Re-Application

Applications were received from the following vendors: Envision, Cartridge King, OCCK, TARC and KETCH.  Each vendor made a short presentation regarding their commodities and/or services.

Add Cottonwood Industries to the State Use meeting in June for Re-Application. 

Other Business –

Natalie Bright working with Revisor’s Office on three issues:  clarifying employees live in Kansas, an employee would not be an independent contractor and what defines disability to qualify to participate in the State Use Program.

Daren Muci commented on visiting KETCH and Envision.  BTCO is next.
USD 259 working with Envision on meal kits.

Grant guidance guidelines will be taking effect on July 1, 2017.  Plus, USDA guidelines that when into place on July 1, 2016.  Creating comprehensive review of USD 259 policies in regards to procurement.  Potential to create conflict between federal regulations and State Use Law issues.  

Stakeholders Feedback
KETCH indicated they will be discontinuing binders.  Inventory available and will be depleted as orders are received.
Adjournment –

Motion to adjourn – Michael Montana, 2d – Norm Wilks    

Motion approved.  
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